[Your Name]
[Relationship to Participant]
[Address]
[Email]
[Date]
The Hon [Member’s Name]
[Parliament House Address]
Dear [Member’s Name],
I am the parent of an NDIS participant in the Hunter Valley. Support coordination has been essential in helping my child access therapy, equipment, and community supports — and in turning their NDIS plan into real outcomes. More than that, it has kept our family safe, informed, and connected.
The Disability Royal Commission made clear that support coordination is a vital safeguard, particularly for people with limited informal supports or complex needs. Yet we’ve now been told that unless fees are increased, our local provider may be forced to close. That prospect is devastating.
If this happens:
· My child will lose the trusted guidance that ensures their plan is followed through
· Our family will be left to navigate a complex system without help
· The progress we’ve worked so hard for — like attending school, participating in activities, and staying safe at home — could be lost
This is not just a pricing issue. It is a rights issue.
I respectfully ask you to:
· Call on the NDIA to increase the support coordination price limit from 1 July 2025 to reflect the full 3.5% wage rise and 0.5% superannuation uplift
· Insist on a sustainable pricing model that protects experienced, community-based providers
These providers are trusted because they are relational, not transactional. Their work reflects the very vision outlined in the Royal Commission’s recommendations — human, accountable, and grounded in dignity and safety.
Thank you for your attention to this critical issue. Our families cannot afford to lose this safeguard.
Yours sincerely,
[Your Name]

